
 

    Media Release – Visit of Senior Minister 
(For immediate release) 

SINGAPORE DELEGATION LED BY SENIOR MINISTER 
GOH CHOK TONG VISITS UNDERWATER WORLD XIAMEN 

 
 
SINGAPORE, 27 October 2009 – Singapore Exchange Mainboard-listed Straco 
Corporation Limited, a leading developer and operator of tourism-related assets in China 

today welcomed a Singapore delegation led by Singapore Senior Minister Goh Chok Tong to 

its Underwater World Xiamen (“UWX”) attraction. 

 

UWX is located at the scenic Gulangyu Island and is a key tourist attraction of Xiamen City.  

The aquarium, with over 4 million litres of water capacity, features marine animal 

performances and a display of a wide array of fresh water and marine livestock.  

 

Accompanied by officials from the Fujian provincial and Xiamen municipal governments, the 

Singapore delegation toured Gulangyu Island and officiated at a ground breaking ceremony 

for the site earmarked for the proposed redevelopment of the UWX attraction, which will also 

include a Cross-Strait aquarium. 

 

Commenting on the visit, Straco’s Executive Chairman and founder, Mr Wu Hsioh Kwang, 

said, “We are deeply honoured by the visit of SM Goh and his delegation, and officials from 

the Fujian and Xiamen governments.  We are pleased to be recognised as a major investor 

and developer of premier attractions and tourism related assets, and will continue to target 

high quality tourism and entertainment projects in China to fuel our growth.” 
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